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THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

REGULAR MEETING
August 5 , 2019
MINUTES
The Martin County Council convened in regular session Monday, August 5, 2019 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, Randy Wininger, Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and Sheri Bowling,. Also in attendance, Auditor Bobbie Abel, Courtney Hughett; Martin County Journal; Terri Alcorn, Administrative Assistant Highway Department; Travis Roush, Sheriff; Josh Brulla Jail Commander; Dena Held, Educator Purdue/ Youth 4-H; Tina Franklin, Coroner; Mark Franklin, Deputy Coroner. 
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 8:30 am..
The minutes from the regular session meeting, July 1, 2019. Councilwoman McFeaters advised that the start time for the meeting on Tuesday August 6, 2019 was incorrectly published as 9:00 am and the meeting start time was 8:30 am. Minutes from the regular session meeting were approved by a motion made by Councilman Wininger, seconded by Councilwoman Bowling. 
Travis Roush, Sheriff,  submitted quotes to upgrade the current surveillance equipment in the jail which had been discussed at a previous meeting. The current system is approximately 10 years old and outdated. Josh Brulla, Jail Commander advised that they had requested quotes from several companies and only two have responded. The first quote was from Area 1 Protection with more than one option in amounts ranging from $32,445.00 to $42,649.00.  The second company was Koorsen Fire & Security with a quote of $37,313.86.  Jail Commander Brulla explained the differences between the quotes, the advancements of the technology and the improvement the upgrades would provide in the safety of employees and inmates. Sheriff Roush reported they currently have 83 inmates with 27 being from Vigo County.
Aureola Wright, Prosecutor, updated the Council on operations at the Prosecutor’s office.  They did an internal audit in preparations of the State Audit.  A letter was found from the State that $13,000.00 had been underclaimed in 2016.  The State of Indiana Child Support Division has allowed the Prosecutor’s office to submit claims going back eight quarters in the amount of approximately $20,000.00 in which the County will receive 66% in reimbursement for 2017 & 2018. 

Auditor Abel presented the current Financial Status Report in reference to the following appropriations which were requested and approved.

Additional Appropriation Approval

General Fund:  
Auditor, Computers,  $1345.00. A motion to approve was made by Councilman Wininger, seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor, motion carried.
Circuit Court, Public Defender, $68,000.00. A motion to approve was made by Councilman Stiles, seconded by Councilwoman Bowling.  All were in favor, motion carried
Tina Franklin, Coroner and Mark Franklin, Deputy Coroner spoke regarding the the rise in autopsy cases and the States requirements of using a lab of the states choosing for certain types of cases.  Using the state required lab in turn increases the cost.
Coroner, Autopsy/Lab, $15,000.00. A motion to approve was made by Councilman Wininger, seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor, motion carried.

 Dena Held, Educator/4-H Youth, supplied a copy of the Survey that the Purdue Extension Office is requesting that local adults and youth fill out for 4-H Positive Youth Development Program and Purdue Extension.  Held reported that the fair was a success and that Martin County is well represented at the Indiana State Fair. The links for the Survey are: ADULTS:  http://bit.ly/MaertCo , YOUTH: http://bit.ly/MartYou .  The public can contact the Extension Office to request one be mailed. 812-295-2412.
Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal, asked how many autopsies have been preformed and the response was 9.

Terri Alcorn, Administrative Assistant Highway Department, advised the Council that a request for a transfer of funds will be forthcoming at the next meeting from Equipment Payment to Equipment Repair.  
Travis Roush, Sheriff, asked President Summers if he wanted to speak about appointing two councilmembers to the Repurposing of the Recreational Room Committee.  Summers advised that Attorney Lett had been in contact.  Councilman Stiles stated that the jail wasn’t being repurposed that it was being expanded.  Sheriff Roush and Jail Commander Brulla spoke that the plan was to repurpose the recreational area which will include adding beds and create passage to the outside recreational area. Sheriff Roush also stated that it is still in the exploratory stages and he is still taking input from the public. President Summers asked if anyone had an objection to Councilwoman McFeaters and Councilman Summers being on the Committee. No one objected. 
Important Dates:

Next Safety Meeting Wednesday, August 21, 2019  @ 12:00 pm.

Budget Adoptions Monday, September 9, 2019 @ 6:00 pm.
Martin County Solid Waste Binding Review, Monday, September 9, 2019 @ 6:00 pm.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:18 am with a motion made by Councilwoman Bowling and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Regular Session Council meeting will be held Monday, September 9, 2019 at 6:00 pm.
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